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PLANNING COMMISSION HEARING – JULY 5, 2017 
RECOMMENDED FINDINGS 

 
Final Draft Climate Action Plan 

 
ENVIRONMENTAL: 
 
The Planning Commission (Commission) has received and reviewed the previously certified 
program-level EIR for the 2008 General Plan update and initial study for the proposed Final 
Draft Climate Action Plan (CAP) pursuant to the provisions of the California Environmental 
Quality Act (CEQA) and of Napa County’s Local Procedures for Implementing CEQA, and finds 
that: 

 
1. The Commission has read and considered the previously certified program-level EIR for the 

2008 General Plan update and initial study for the proposed CAP prior to taking action on 
said initial study and the proposed project.  

 
2. The initial study is based on independent judgment exercised by the Commission. 
 
3. The initial study was prepared and considered in accordance with the requirements of the 

CEQA. 
 
4. There is no substantial evidence in the record as a whole, that the project will have a 

significant effect on the environment. 
 
5. There is no evidence, in considering the record as a whole that the proposed project will 

have a potential adverse effect on wildlife resources or habitat upon which the wildlife 
depends. 

 
6. The proposed project is within the scope of the 2008 General Plan update and program-

level EIR because the preparation of an emission reduction plan is called for under General 
Plan action item CON CPSP-2 in the General Plan. 

 
7. The program-level EIR prepared for the 2008 General Plan update adequately describes the 

project for the purposes of CEQA. 
 

8. There have been no changes to the General Plan or program-level EIR, no changes to 
circumstances, and no new information of substantial importance that would necessitate 
supplemental environmental review. 

 
9. The Secretary of the Commission is the custodian of the records of the proceedings on 

which this decision is based. The records are located at the Napa County Planning, Building 
& Environmental Services Department, 1195 Third Street, Second Floor, Napa, California. 

 
 


